THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED 

AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED 

THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR WORDS, BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT.

These minutes will then be replaced with the approved minutes.

Minutes of the Regular Board of Directors Meeting of the International Association of EMTs & Paramedics of Local 167

April 27, 2017
Mounds View Conference Room
Present: Ryan Dougherty, Brett Hopper, Alycia Simons, Karen Kozer, Jim Domeier, Matt Bouthilet, Wade Eastman and Amanda Groshens.
Absent:  Jordan Butler, Mark Reina, Adam Sabotta and Nicole McConnell.
Meeting started at 1635.

Minutes:

There was a motion to approve meeting minutes from March meeting as submitted.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passes.
Treasury Report:  

The balance of the check book is $40,417.56.  Matt has created a form that he will be using for any reimbursement or donation requests.
Announcements:  
LOU 6 Signed
This LOU had to do with adjusting how PTO is accrued as part of the arbitration for Kronos.  Management was not made aware that the corporation was going to make the adjustments on the next check.  These adjustments were not correct and some employees received large amounts of PTO and payouts.  Management and the corporation are looking into the error to fix it.

Discipline Removal Process
A reminder to all members that discipline is removed from your file automatically at 18 months but can be removed at 12 months with an email request to your supervisor.
Committee Reports:  

By Law Committee
No update on the By Laws.
Grievance Committee

We have several arbitrations in process at this time and have another termination that will be going to arbitration.
LMC Report
LMC met today at 1330 at Mounds View.  There was discussion about LOU 5 and the incorrect PTO issues.  A rumor of New Ulm going to 13 hour shifts was discussed and found to be true.  There was also discussion about Dr. Stevens wanting to add clinical performance to yearly reviews.  The new North Metro/Cambridge deployment is here to stay.  They will be collecting data for a month and making adjustments.  There will be a new policy coming out that deals with the procedure to go out of service.  There was discussion about regionalizing the VSTs.  This will be discussed further.    The next LMC meeting is May 25, 2017 at Mounds View Conference Room.  
Old Business:
None.
New Business:

Summer Picnic
The picnic has not been as successful as we hoped that it would be.  Dougherty suggested group tickets to Twins or Saints game instead.  He will look into it and report back to the group.
Electronic Voting
There are two companies that provide electronic voting for us to use.  Ballot Point charges $550 and Simply Voting charges $308.  Hopper will send out the proposals for each via email to the board.  These will be further discussed at the next meeting.  We would like to do this for contract ratification and elections.
Technology Upgrades
Motion was made to authorize $300 towards a projector and a new computer for Matt.  Second.  No further discussion.  Motion passes.

Badge Holders
We voted to get union badge holders at a previous meeting and they were not ordered due to a communication issue with the company.  At this time we are not going to order them.

Next Meeting:

May 22, 2017 at St. Michael Legion following 2nd quarter general membership meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 1728.
